
Dear Future Cougar Families,  

 Welcome to Kindergarten at Prairieland Elementary School!  We are looking forward to getting to know you 

and your child as we prepare for the new school year.  As kindergarten teachers, we know that you are often nervous 

about your child’s readiness for kindergarten, so we have compiled a collection of handouts that we think are a good 

match to the expectations for Unit 5 kindergartners, and especially our Kindergarten Cougars.   

We have included some articles about how to prepare your child for the transition to kindergarten.  One of 

the main things we want to stress is keep it positive!  PLEASE don’t tell your child that you will miss them so much 

while they are at school, it will make them feel bad for leaving you!  Tell them how proud you are of them for going to 

kindergarten, how much fun they will have, and how you can’t wait to hear about their day when they get home be-

cause you know they will be having so much fun!   

 Other articles we have included share things that a typical kindergartner should be developmentally able to 

do.  When they come to school in the fall, they should have basic self-help skills such as using the restroom inde-

pendently, putting on coats and shoes, zipping up and putting on their backpack etc…  We also expect them to be able 

to listen to a story for a reasonable amount of time, take turns with a friend when playing a game, and have control 

over their body and voice so they are not impeding the learning of themselves or their classmates.   Having patience 

is also a skill that is very important in kindergarten.  Children will need to be able to wait their turn when there are 

sometimes up to 30 of them and only one teacher!  Please help them practice this at home.  It is one of the most 

helpful skills incoming kindergartners can have! 

 Academic readiness is another area for which we have provided information.  Kindergarten is not what it 

used to be academically.  We have what has been called a “rigorous curriculum” now, and although we do our very 

best to make it developmentally appropriate and fun, there is still a lot of learning that takes place.  Children who 

come to school with some good basic skills will find it an easier transition to kindergarten.   Letters and sounds, num-

bers and counting, and writing their name are all good things to practice before coming to school.  Solid fine motor 

skills are also vital to your child’s experience in kindergarten.  Please let them experience pencils, crayons, scissors 

and glue.  We do a lot of writing in kindergarten, so a correct pencil grip is also very important.  We are providing your 

child with a pencil and rubber grip that will help them grasp it with the proper form.  We would like to encourage you 

to work with your child so they are comfortable with holding the pencil with the three-finger “tripod” grasp because a 

non-traditional grasp will quickly wear out their fingers and make it harder for them to write.  

 We realize this is quite a bit of information and it can be a bit overwhelming.  Should you have any questions 

or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact one of us.  We love what we do and are always happy to “talk kindergar-

ten!”  We look forward to working with you next year to help our newest Kindergarten Cougars develop into well 

rounded, respectful, caring students with a love of learning! 

 

Sincerely, 

Ms. Britta Armstrong,  Ms. Natalie Brawner,  and Mrs. Kristi Williams  
































































